
It’s only a dream…
Boy did I have a strange dream last night.  Normally, I don’t
remember them, but this one was long, involved and memorable.

*****  Dream  cloud  surrounding  the  following  narrative.  
Comments are in italics ****

I was sitting on the porch of my house and a mid-sized red car
comes up the drive. A lady I knew stepped out of the car and
asked if I wanted to go someplace with her. She was very sorry
for coming out to the house without calling, but really wanted
male a companionship for this outing. I was more than willing
to go, since I was thinking of asking this lady out for some
time. I hadn’t been asked out much during my life, and I liked
the feeling….
In reality, I have no idea who this woman was and the house
porch I was sitting on was my parents’ house, and it was sold
to my new neighbor almost 5 years ago. Yes, I do like the
feeling of being asked out.

Before I could even step into the house to get my wallet and
keys, a LifeFlight helicopter was landing in the front yard.
Now I had no idea why they were coming here, and the life
flight nurse was sure that this was the place to pick up the
an emergency patient. I tried to explain that the only two
people there were the two they saw now. Then a school bus
comes barreling through the woods, not on the road, but right
through the woods, and over the swamp. This is when I told the
LifeFlight crew that this must be the person/people they were
waiting for. While talking to the crew, the school bus turned
into a tanker truck. Helping the people out of the tanker and
unto the copter took so much time that my date and I were too
late to go to her function. So we made plans to get together
at a later date.
Ok, this just happened very quickly in the dream. The lady in
question (I sure wish I would have had a name associated with
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this dream.) The next section of the dream occurred in the
blink of an eye.

I was sitting at a table of a park lodge with the lady of my
dreams (I like the way that sounds!) and someone fell off a
speed boat on the lake in view from the lodge. Leaving my date
behind I run and swim out to rescue the person. Coming back
into the lodge, I ran into my father-in-law. He was giving me
a thumbs up sign on my date. I then went into a restroom
(straight  out  of  a  Harry  Potter  Movie)  to  change  my  wet
clothes. My brother-in-law came into the restroom to make sure
I put on the suit he brought me. He wanted to make sure I was
ready for the wedding. What wedding, I was here on a date??
Anyway, I get dressed and step out of the restroom to tell my
date about the wedding. Instead of finding my date, I find my
late wife. She said “Hurry up, we can’t miss this wedding.”
I’m going, “Wait, you aren’t supposed to be here, you died
years ago.” She said, “I know that silly, I just couldn’t miss
this wedding. Come on, let’s go.” I said I had to explain it
to my date. My wife said that this was already taken care of.
Me, I’m wondering how she took that.

The gorilla ushers took my bag (where did that come from?) and
we took our seats. The wedding was over before it even began
Yes, this was surreal. Even in the dream it had a feeling of
weirdness. I’m not sure who the wedding was for, but all but 1
daughter was in the dream.

After the wedding, my dear wife said she had to be going. I
wanted her to wait, but her time was at an end. Then I went
looking for my bag. (Why not the date?) I couldn’t find the
gorilla who took it. In fact I couldn’t find any of the
gorillas. The girl at the lobby desk told me she would go
through the security tapes to find the gorilla that took my
bag. I was watching it with her and saw the part where I came
out of the restroom. I saw me talking, but I was talking to
nobody. My wife was not in the video. Then I remember my date.
Did she know why I was gone, did I ruin another date? I find



my date, and she was still waiting for me. I told I was sorry
for being gone so long, and she said it was no problem. She
had a nice talk with some lady who told me I had to be at a
wedding at the lodge. She was told I was surprised and didn’t
know about the wedding. Hmm, how did that work out. She then
said a gorilla gave her my bag.

******* Here the dream ends….. *******

I’m not what was going on in this dream, but after telling it
to my youngest, she reminded me of a dream I had a bit ago. In
that dream I had a date with a raven haired psychic. This lady
in my dreams, also had raven hair, but I don’t recall the face
of either lady. Hmm…. But then again, I’ve always liked dark
haired women. Just a weird dream I remembered today.


